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                                                                                                                                                       August 2019 

 
   “He removes every branch in me that bears no fruit.  Every branch that bears fruit, he prunes 

to make it bear more fruit...abide in me as I abide in you.” --John 15:2, 4a 
 
 It has been an interesting sight to watch the progress on the church roof over the past couple 
weeks.  I didn't know what to expect to see (see photo below).  From what I understand, it is the 

first total re-roofing since at least sometime in the 1980's.  There are several interesting elements 

that have come to light.  Some of them are elements that had nearly been lost to memory and 

time.  One example of this is the turnbuckles located on the roof that were meant to be 

periodically tightened to take up the “give” that develops in a roof over time (for those interested, Judson Drake has 

insight into how and why our church and parsonage were constructed the way they are).  Some elements are being 

restored such as the drip pans above where the roof meets the main tower to keep most of the water away from the 

tower itself.  Some elements needed a good clearing out, including places where up to five layers of roofing had been 

layered one on top of another over the years.  You can imagine a wall in your home with layers of paint and wallpaper 

and what happens when one of the underneath layers begins to warp or peel away. Some elements are being repaired, 

replaced and re-nailed.  Some elements are being upgraded including the installation of ice and water shield on the 

roofs and attic fans to vent out warm air that contributes to a “hot roof” (which both leads to large amounts of ice and 

shortens the life of the roof).  Most of the materials themselves are designed to last 40-50 years or more while the 

copper should last with regular maintenance over a century.  The result is that the church should receive in the long 

run very good value for its money.  The workers have been amazing to watch as they nimbly move from spot to spot 

with seemingly not a care about the height...something that would surely catch my attention!  At any rate, it is taking a 

lot of foresight, coordination and skill to see this project through. 
 How about your relationship with God?  Has time obscured or hidden some of the best parts of your faith?  

Are there key elements of your faith that have atrophied or become dormant with disuse or neglect?....time for prayer, 

perhaps, or regular reading of scripture or spiritual reading....time for worship, time to serve or advocate for others?  

Are there places where you have accumulated layers of worry, cares, life events or business that have contributed to 

not seeing God's active role in your life, even to questioning if God still cares about you or your situation?  Where 

could your life use a good housecleaning?  I realized two years ago that I had taken on too many commitments in total 

at all levels of our denomination and have unwound myself from several of those areas that neither played to my 

strengths nor allowed for the most central ministry that I do. What in your life needs repair, replaced or even thrown 

out?  What in your life needs a long-term investment, even if it costs more in the short-run?  In what areas could you 

use a skilled person with which to talk, assess and help point you in a helpful direction?  For spiritual matters, the 

church—both through myself and resources in the district, conference and beyond—has much to offer.  Particular 

needs may require other skilled persons.  Where do you need to prune?  What personal spiritual restoration or repair 

project do you need to undertake?  As you consider that project, remember that God is one who takes on many 

restoration projects (all of us) and has promised to always do so. 
 
Grace and peace, 
Rev. Tim    
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                                Greetings from the Church Office!   

 

                                        I ask that each of you pray for our sister in Christ, Kathleen Forbes.

                    Kathie is currently hospitalized and is awaiting a diagnosis to determine           

          her course of treatment.  Please send her cards of encouragement (mail to  

                               her home – 953 Fort Fairfield Road, Caribou)! 

 

                                  For any committee/group who is sponsoring an event that should be  

                               posted on the outside sign, it would be very helpful if you would provide  

                               the wording and the dates you want the message posted.                                 

                                         

                                       Please help me by meeting deadlines for submitting things for the Please help me by meeting deadlines for submitting things for the Please help me by meeting deadlines for submitting things for the Please help me by meeting deadlines for submitting things for the     

                                                                                                                            Newsletter.  Newsletter.  Newsletter.  Newsletter.  It isIt isIt isIt is    difficult difficult difficult difficult to “pull it all together” at the last minute anto “pull it all together” at the last minute anto “pull it all together” at the last minute anto “pull it all together” at the last minute andddd        

                                                                                                                            create a quality product.create a quality product.create a quality product.create a quality product.            For For For For AugustAugustAugustAugust,,,,    that deadline that deadline that deadline that deadline is Friday, is Friday, is Friday, is Friday,     

                                                                                                                        August 23August 23August 23August 23rdrdrdrd    atatatat11110:00am!  0:00am!  0:00am!  0:00am!      

                                                                      

                                     Until next month…..                                  

                                                                                                                  Bobbi Pelletier                                         

                                                                                                                 Church Secretary 

 
 

 

 
                                   

           Caribou Clock   
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                                    July Prayer Joys and Concerns 
 
Prayer Concerns: Debbie & Lu Sharp, Reta Haley, Darlene Nelder, Sheila Belyea, Emily Stuart, Robin Stuart, James Stuart, 
Phyllis Sykes, Janie Lidey, Keith Drew, Glen Tagget, Dave & Marcia DeMerchant, Leona Michaud, Kenny Ouellette, Ruth 
Ross, Gary & Marilyn Langley, Patricia Ramsden, Barbara Foster, Wade Monti, Frank Patane, Kathleen Forbes, David 
Wakana, all of DeDe Nichols’ children, Kenny Ouellette, Jeff Gregory 
 
On Family Death: Family of George Theriault 
 
Other: Prayers of thanks for Judson Drake (flor all the work he does keeping church intact); for all those suffering from 
PTSD;  
 
PLEASE REMEMBER TO PROVIDE A MAILING ADDRESS FOR PEOPLE OR FAMILIES YOU PUT ON THE PRAYER LIST SO WE CAN SEND THEM A 
NOTE FROM REV. TIM.  WE OFTEN HEAR FROM RECIPIENTS ON HOW TOUCHED THEY ARE THAT WE OFFERED PRAYERS FOR THEM! 
 
    

                                                                      REMINDERS 
_______________________________________________________________________ 
DATE    LITUGIST                GREETERS        COUNTER         COFFEE FELLOWSHIP ** 
Aug 4    Claire Hodgkins Melonie & Erika Carlson  Diane Fitzpatrick UMW & Jennie Lyon Circle 
Aug 11    Samuela Manages Mary Ouellette & Sally Carde  Diane Fitzpatrick Memorials Committee 
Aug 18    Friedrich Wilcox Mary Lou Brown & Dave Belyea Diane Fitzpatrick Finance/Stewardship Comm. 
Aug 25     Mary Ouellette Kathleen Forbes & Josselyn  George Knorr  Worship Committee 
                     Langworthy 

 
           ** Starting in September 2019, Coffee Fellowship will have food only on the first Sunday of each month.   
                      For all other Sundays, Committees are only responsible for providing drinks (hot & cold). 
 

                                      August Usher Coordinator: Bobbi Pelletier 

                            
                                   August Communion Stewardess: Debbie Barnes (August 11th)  
 
 Organist/Pianist: Aug 4-Margaret Cyr; Aug 11-Margaret Cyr; *Aug 18-Judi Greenier; Aug 25-Mary Lou Brown 
 

*Aug 18 – Worship Committee plans to have an Outdoor Service at Collins Pond Park; we will use  
the United Methodist Hymnal CDs for all music; Rain-date is August 25th   

 
       Acolytes: Aug 11 – Friedrich Wilcox & Alden Wilcox (Acolytes will serve each Sunday beginning in September) 
 
Child Care Volunteers: Aug 4-Duska Franklin; Aug 11-Meagan Irving; Aug 18-Debbie Barnes; Aug 25-Meagan Irving   
 
   Each individual or committee is responsible to make arrangements for changes to these                                
                                                             various calendars.   
 
Please contact the church office if any changes to these lists are made so the weekly bulletins are correct!  
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       * * August Birthdays & Anniversaries * *    

 
 Birthdays and Anniversaries are celebrated on the first Sunday during 
     Coffee Fellowship. 

 
 Remember your birthday & anniversary by making a special offering! 
            

                                                             
 1 Matthew Doody, Adam Greenier,    22 Cathy Walters 
     John Griffeth, John Weeks    23 Warren Dobson, Samantha Hagelstein 
 3 Sylvia Akeley, Samuela Manages, Luke Cyr,  24 Samella Haley, Diana Rauch 
             Nancy Leavitt, Timothy Wilcox    25 Tyler Lancaster 
 4 Caleb Brown, Hillary Irving, Karen White   26 Phyllis Billing, Kayla Collins,  
 5 Nathaniel Adams, Diana Locke        David Mockler  
11 Denise Cole, Adam Langworthy, Patricia Lombard  28 Nicole Cousins, Jack Doody,   
13 Norris Frost, Barbara Van Kirk         Franklin Simon    
14 Joan Belyea, Seth Cleaves     29 Doris Jeffery  
18 Roxann Donovan      31 Melonie Carlson, Ivan Shaw      
19 Nicole Sayers 

                                                                 
                                                    

 2 Joan & Steve Belyea   19 Margaret & Bob Cyr,    
 5 Beth & Roy Alden, Michelle & Bert Branscom                 Carol & Bob Norsworthy    
 6 Deneane & Tom Bentum   20 Marcia & Dave DeMerchant 
 9 Joyce & George Knorr   28 Roberta & Conrad Walton 
11 Marilyn & Gary Langley   29 Pamela & Ken Danforth 
15 Debbie & Jason Barnes   30 Linda & Gary Doody 
18 Roxann & Tim Donovan, Lisa & Carl Soderberg  
 
 

              If your name or the name of someone in the Gray Memorial Family 
         does not appear on this list and you would like to add it,  

                please contact the church office, 498-2103. 

 

  Corrections are ALWAYS appreciated!!! If you know someone whose last name 

has changed, please let Bobbi know so she can update the database. 
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                            Worship Attendance and General Fund Offerings:                
    
                                            Date          Attendance  Operating Fund Offering  
             June 30             65  $2,167.00 
             July 7            70  $4,505.12 
             July 14            81  $5,043.00 
             July 21            53  $2,234.00 
                                              July 28             70  $2,707.00 
                                              *****************************************************************      
                                                   Needed to meet 2019 Budget: $4,246.45 weekly 
   

 Capital Account Seed Money (CASM): 
  We continue to receive donations for the “Capital Account Seed Money” account each month.  As of 
July 28th, the balance in the CASM account is $44,632.62. Of that amount, the “furnace replacement 
donations” total $32,828.00.  All donations made for the “Furnace Replacement” will be held in this 
account until needed. 
 
*********************************************************************************************  

       

Photo Directory Changes (August 2019 changes):  
 None reported! 
**********************************************************************************************    
Thank you note received: 
    Dear Gray Memorial Church, 
        We wish to express our deep appreciation for all that everyone did to make Florence’s memorial service so 
special. Thank you to Rev. Tim for all your help with the many details, to Margaret for the lovely music, to the choir 
for the very special songs Florence loved, to Bobbi for all the printing and final touches, and to the women who 
worked to make a very wonderful meal for us. 
         We know that so many of you loved Florence and will miss her. We thank you for being a part of her life. 
        The Gallagher Family 
 
*********************************************************************************************************************************** 

                                                                
 

                                                             August 4 – Vivian Bell 
                                                   August 11 – The Wilcox Family Ringers 
                                                          September 1 – Del Ramey 
                                                     September 8 – Dan Schall Ministry 
                                  September 15 – Heather Maynard 
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                          Pictures from Our Worship Services!!  

                         (photos by Dale Sharp, unless otherwise noted)      
  

             
 
 

          
 

   
 
 

June 30 – Diane Fitzpatrick extended her 
appreciation to the congregation for their on-
going support of the Prayer Shawl Ministry.   

 
Rev. Tim then blessed all the new shawls (38!), 

baby blankets & hats and  
Pocket Prayer Shawls.   

 
At their meeting on July 2nd, the Ministry 

members selected 40 shawls (10 to each place) 
to be presented to the Hope & Justice Project, 
Cary Oncology Unit, County Dialysis and the 

Recovery Project for their use!  What a 
wonderful outreach to these vital local 

organizations! 
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July 14 – Friedrich Wilcox shared research he and Tamara had done on the origin of the parsonage! 
                     Friedrich shared several pictures of the original parsonage structure! 
 

                                
 
    

                     
                                                                        

                             
                                                                     Kathleen Forbes & Josselyn Langworthy 
                                                                                                                provided Special Music! 
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         July 21 – Richard Clark preached!     Steve Boody sang “Jesu, Jesu” – thank you! 
 (note – flowers were from Florence Gallagher’s 
      Celebration of Life Service on July 19th) 
 

                                                                              
    

        
 
 

July 21 - Margaret and Jeff 
Cyr had a “question and answer” 
time so that Jeff could share 
updates on his ministry at the 

Black Forest Academy in 
Germany! Thank you Jeff for 

July 28 - Althea Wilcox and 
Friedrich Wilcox played a selection 
of hymns during the Special Music 
and Offertory times.  Thank you 

sharing your amazing talents! 
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                                             Other Kodak Moments!                          

                     
 

   Old sprinkler system pipes and sprinkler                          Recent work on the sprinkler system   
      heads on display in Fellowship Hall.                                         was completed in June. 
 

 
 

                                       
 

  Library Display - Tablecloth with counted cross-stitch panels made by Mary Ouellette 

July 7th - Special Birthday & Anniversary 
Cake during Coffee Fellowship 
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                     Work on the church roof - pictures taken Saturday, July 13th! 
 

                
   

   More pictures, taken on Tuesday, July 16th, showing the men working around the                       
                  church’s steeple (left) and the completed back roofs (right)!   
                                     Phil Turner would be very pleased! 
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    July 17 – progress on the Sweden Street side!     July 21 - roof replacement in progress on the 
                       portico! 
 
 

                         
 

     July 21 – flower beds along the front walkway!                     July 26 – Parsonage roof being 
                     replaced! 
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               July 13 -  Scenes from the UMM Breakfast for the Class of 1959  
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Would you like to receive the weekly email newsletter summarizing events at worship and 

upcoming events? Also, special bulletins, notices of changes of events, etc.? Send an email to 

the church office or call 498-2103 so we can add you to the email list! 
                                             ----------------------------------------    

You can now make a contribution to our church through a mobile app! 

  To get started, download GivePlus Church for free from the App Store or Google Play. Simply 
search for “GivePlus Church” to quickly find and download the app today. Then, you can easily make 
donations directly from your smartphone using your debit/credit card or checking/savings account. 
   You can also choose to donate as a guest or set up an account that allows you to securely and 
conveniently schedule recurring donations and manage and review your giving history. 

   We hope you enjoy this new way to contribute to our ministry! Thanks for your support!                    
    -----------------------------------------------------------------------  

                                                   New Study for 2019-2020 

                                             Still room for additional people! 
Companions in Christ offers small groups a powerfully transforming experience in spiritual formation. All resources 
in the series explore classic spiritual practices (ways of reading scripture, forms of prayer, exploring spiritual journey, 
responding to God's call and spiritual guidance) and invite participants to develop daily patterns that open their lives to 
a deepening relationship with God and one another.  The beginning point is the foundational course that runs 28 weeks 
plus a closing event.  The course will begin in late September with each session lasting two hours.  The course will be 

limited to 9 people.  The course will be scheduled at a time advantageous for the most people. Because relationships 
in this class are particularly important, participants should anticipate missing 5 or fewer sessions for reasons other than 
holiday weeks or illness. Contact Rev. Tim if you are interested in participating and he can provide more details. 

Jul 14 - Aurora reading a bible story to 
her sister Gwen 

(photo from Neal Genz; permission to 
publish photo given by their mother 

Alaina Pethick) 
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The Worship Committee is planning another  
“Outdoor Worship Service” at Collins Pond Park this year!  

Let’s pray the weather cooperates again this year! 
 

Date: August 18th; Rain-date: August 25th! 
 

Bring a lawn chair and come and enjoy this wonderful space! 
 

Note: No Coffee Fellowship on the day of the Outdoor Service! 

Our 2019 Church Conference is scheduled for  

Sunday, September 15th at 2:00pm.   

  
Bobbi notified everyone on July 18th about paperwork requirements.  

 

All committee/groups/individuals who typically provide reports for the 

church conference are encouraged to submit their paperwork no later than 

Tuesday, September 3rd! 

  

Dan Schall will be here on Sunday, 
September 8th for our Worship Service 

at 10am! 

The Finance/Stewardship Committee is 
sponsoring a bean & hot dog meal for the City 

of Caribou’s Kids’ Marathon on Saturday, 
September 14th at the Recreation Center.  

We will be seeking help with food preparation 
and serving.  More details in the coming weeks 

and in next month’s Newsletter! 
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                                       GRAY MEMORIAL UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 
                                  Special Church Conference       Sunday, June 23, 2019 
 
 
This Special Church Conference was held during worship service. Reverend Timothy Wilcox called the meeting to 
order and brought greetings to everyone from Northern Maine District Superintendent Reverend Jackie Brannen. 
 
He then explained that the purpose of this Special Church Conference is to present to the Church membership this 
year’s final report of the Committee on Nominations and Leadership Development. A copy of the report is attached 
(see pages 15-17 of this Newsletter). Everyone in attendance has received a printed copy of the report being 
presented today. Reverend Tim invited everyone’s attention to the report and mentioned some explanations and 
additional information as follows: 
    1) EDUCATION COMMITTEE: Meagan Irving added as an additional member 
    2) MEMORIALS COMMITTEE: Ken Peters added back as 2020 member 
    3) PAGE 3 FRUITFUL CONGREGATION JOURNEY TEAM: Reverend Tim explained that the names and groups 
            from this line and below is for information only and are not part of today’s vote. 
 
Reverend Tim then announced that officers of the United Methodist Men elected new officers during their meeting 
yesterday (June 22):  President           Romeo Bouchard 
                                       Vice President    Louis Greenier 
    Secretary    Dave Belyea 
    Treasurer    Ken Peters 
 
Reverend Tim expressed appreciation to Neal Genz, Joelene Boucher, Ken Peters, Craig Staples, Diane Fitzpatrick, 
and Kathie Forbes for their service on the Nominations and Leadership Development Committee and their hard work 
putting this year’s report together. 
 
NOMINATIONS FROM THE FLOOR 
Kathie Forbes nominated Diane McDonough and Claire Hodgkins to serve as members of the Nominations and 
Leadership Development Committee for the class of 2022. Mary Lou Brown moved that nominations cease, and the 
nominations were approved by vocal acclamation. Amen! 
 
Having no further nominations from the floor, a motion by Bill Thomas to accept this report of the Nominations and 
Leadership Development Committee with today’s changes was approved by vocal acclamation. Hallelujah! 
 
In closing, Reverend Tim thanked all retiring committee members and is looking forward to working with all our new 
and continuing committee members in the coming year. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 10:44 AM, and the worship service resumed. 
 
by Judi Greenier, acting Council Secretary for Claire Hodgkins. 
 
 
Note: All changes approved during the June 23rd Special Church Conference are NOT reflected in the 
document on the following three pages.  An updated version of the Report will be published and distributed 
to all committees.   
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Report of Committee on Nominations and Leadership Development   Updated 6/19/2019 
Gray Memorial United Methodist Church 
    July 2019 to June 2020 Nominations (in bold) 

 

CHURCH COUNCIL 

(Consists of officers, heads of committees, other ministry leaders, and members at large.  All are elected for one-year 

terms) 

 Chairperson      Roy Alden 
 Vice-Chairperson     Judi Greenier  
 Secretary      Claire Hodgkins 
 Co-Lay Leaders     Kathleen Forbes & Mary Lou Brown 

 Lay Member of Annual Conference 2020  In Process 

 Alternate Lay Member/Equalization Member 2020 Arieann Davenport 

            Clergy Member of Annual Conference          Tim Wilcox 
 Cluster Representative(s)    Bill Thomas & Josselyn Langworthy  
 Member-at-Large     Neal Genz 

 Member-at-Large     Bill Thomas 

 Member-at-Large     Leland Frost   

 Education and Family Ministries Chair  Alaina Pethick 

 Finance and Stewardship Chair   Melonie Carlson  
 Memorials Chair     Josselyn Langworthy 

            Missions & Evangelism    Bobbi Pelletier 
 Staff/Parish Relations Chair    Debbie Barnes  

 Trustees Chair (elected by Trustees in July)  TBD 

            Worship Chair      Bobbi Pelletier 
UMW Representative(s) (elected by UMW)   Debbie Nichols   
UMM Representative(s) (elected by UMM)   Elected at June Meeting 

 
Church Historians: Betty Branscom, Wendy Bossie, Mary Lou Brown, Friedrich Wilcox 
 
MINISTRY COMMITTEES 

(Chairs of ministry committees are elected annually but committee members are selected as needed by the committee 

itself)   
  

 Education Committee 
 Chairperson: Alaina Pethick 

 Children and Youth Coordinators (ex officio): Josselyn Langworthy, Michele Sterner 

  Members: Mary Theriault, Alden Wilcox 

 

Missions and Evangelism Committee 

 Chairperson: Bobbi Pelletier 
Members: Duska Franklin, Leland Frost, Sam Manages, Ruthann Weeks, Bobbi Pelletier,      
                 Tamara Wilcox, Betty Branscom, Mary Ouellette 
                  Publicity Coordinator: Claire Hodgkins 
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 Worship Committee 
 Chairperson: Bobbi Pelletier 
 Choir Director (employee ex officio): Margaret Cyr 
 Organist (employee ex officio): Vacant 

 Head Usher (ex officio): Neal Genz   
 Members: Diane Fitzpatrick, Richard Clark, Claire Hodgkins, Bobbi Pelletier, Diana Locke 
                             Mary Lou Brown, Bob Thompson, Colleen Harmon 

 
ADMINISTRATIVE COMMITTEES 
(Chairs are elected to a one year term and members to a three year term) 

 
 Finance Committee 
 (No limitations on who may serve or for how long) 

Chairperson: Melonie Carlson 

 Church Council Chair (ex officio): Roy Alden 

 SPRC Representative (ex officio elected by SPRC):  TBD 

 Trustees Representative (ex officio elected by Trustees): TBD 

 Treasurer (employee ex officio with no vote): Bobbi Pelletier 
 Financial Secretary (employee ex officio with no vote): Tamara Wilcox 
 Lay Leader (ex officio): Kathleen Forbes 
 Lay Member of Annual Conf. (ex Officio):  TBD 

 Members (serve until June 2020): Leland Frost 
            Members (serve until June 2021): Ruthann Weeks 
 
                 Audit Committee: 

                   2020: Adam Langworthy     2021: Craig Staples       2022: Shirley Bowman 

        

            Memorials Committee 

 (No limitations on who may serve or for how long) 

 Chairperson: Josselyn Langworthy 
            Members (serve until June 2020): Josselyn Langworthy, Claire Hodgkins 
            Members (serve until June 2021): Joelene Boucher, Susan Clark 

            Members (serve until June 2022): Neal Genz, Craig Staples    

 

 Nominations and Leadership Development Committee 

(Must be a professing member, at least a year off between terms, should have at least one young adult and no 

two people from the same household may serve) 

Chairperson (ex officio pastor): Rev. Tim Wilcox 
Vice-Chairperson (elected by NLD): Diane Fitzpatrick 

Lay Leader: Kathleen Forbes  

            Members (serve until June 2020): Diane Fitzpatrick 
            Members (serve until June 2021): Joelene Boucher    
 Members (serve until June 2022): Diane McDonough, Claire Hodgkins  

                                                                           (nominate these two on the floor) 
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Staff/Parish Relations Committee 
(Must by a professing member, may serve for two consecutive terms, no two people from the same household 

may serve, and should have one young adult.) 

Chairperson: Debbie Barnes 

Lay Leader: Kathleen Forbes 
Lay Member of Annual Conference: In Process     

Member (serve until June 2020): Jean Cashman 
Members (serve until June 2021): Diane McDonough, Ruthann Weeks 

Members (serve until June 2022): Beth Alden, Debbie Barnes, Debbie Pringnitz 

 
Board of Trustees 
(Two-thirds must be professing members, recommended that no more than two-thirds be one gender, no limit 

on terms serving, and must be of legal age)  

Officers to be elected at first meeting in July 2019 
Chairperson (elected by Trustees): TBD 

Vice-Chairperson (elected by Trustees): TBD 

Secretary (elected by Trustees): TBD 

Treasurer (elected by Trustees): TBD 

Custodian/Maintenance Staff Member: Judson Drake 
Members (serve until June 2020): Richard Clark, Wendy Bossie 

Members (serve until June 2021): Judi Greenier, Judson Drake 
Members (serve until June 2022): Del Ramey, Louis Greenier, Tamara Wilcox  
 
 

The pastor is ex officio on all committees except the Board of Trustees and SPRC. 
 
 

   Additional items for your information (not part of the Nominations Committee report) 

 
Fruitful Congregation Journey Team (not elected) 

Convener: Rev. Tim Wilcox 
Members:  Roy Alden, Richard & Susan Clark, Diane Fitzpatrick, Dean & Diana Rauch,  
                  Friedrich Wilcox, Lisa Wilcox                                                                                                                             

 
Congregational Care Team – visit people unable to attend church (not elected):  
       Beth Alden, Dale Dee, Elsie Doody, Judson Drake, Diane Fitzpatrick, Josselyn Langworthy 
 
Lay Visitation Team – visit people who are no longer attending church (not elected): 
       Roy Alden, Mary Lou Brown, Judson Drake, Leland Frost, Bobbi Pelletier 
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     LOOK WHAT’S HAPPENING IN AUGUST 2019!!!!!    
  

Thursday 01   5-7:30pm Foster Parent Support Group in Fellowship Hall & Kitchen 

Friday  02  9:30am Worship Committee Meeting in Kitchen 

              6:00pm Caribou Cares About Kids Parade (5pm: line-up begins at Skyway Plaza) 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

Sunday 04 10:00am Worship – Eighth Sunday After Pentecost; Preaching: Mary Lou Brown 

Monday 05   6-8pm Girl Scout Troop in Fellowship Hall & Kitchen 

Tuesday 06  6:30pm Prayer Shawl Ministry Meeting in Library 

Wednesday 07   5:30-7pm Bible Study Class in Fellowship Hall 

----------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Sunday 11 10:00am Worship – Ninth Sunday After Pentecost; Communion Sunday  

Monday 12   6-8pm Girl Scout Troop in Fellowship Hall & Kitchen    

Wednesday 14 12:00pm Jennie Lyon Circle Potluck Luncheon & Meeting  

       5:30-7pm Bible Study Class in Fellowship Hall   
Thursday 15  6:30pm SPRC Meeting in Kitchen                

Saturday 17   1-2:30pm Brownie Troop in Fellowship Hall & Kitchen 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

Sunday 18 10:00am Worship – Tenth Sunday After Pentecost;  

                                         Outdoor Service at Collins Pond Park (rain-date August 25th)  

                       11:30am Education Committee Meeting in Library (note date change) 

    2:00pm Mark Thallander Concert at Grant Memorial UMC, Presque Isle 

Monday 19   6-8pm Girl Scout Troop in Fellowship Hall & Kitchen   

Tuesday 20  1:00pm Caregivers Support Group in Fellowship Hall/Kitchen     

Wednesday 21   5:30-7pm Bible Study Class in Fellowship Hall   

Thursday 22  6:00pm Finance/Stewardship Committee Meeting in Kitchen   

    6:30pm Church Council Meeting in Kitchen 

Friday  23 10:00am DEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER INPUT 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

Sunday  25     10:00am Worship – Eleventh Sunday After Pentecost;  

                                           Preaching: TBD 

Monday 26     6-8pm Girl Scout Troop in Fellowship Hall & Kitchen   

Wednesday  28    5:30-7pm Bible Study Class in Fellowship Hall  

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

      
Rev. Tim’s Schedule: 

 July 31-Aug 9: Vacation Days 

 Aug 25-29: Vacation Days (Friedrich goes to college!!!!)                  
  


